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Service Planning Staff Begins Public and Operator Outreach

Service Planning staff has kicked off a series of routine roadside stops to reach out to our patrons and operators in preparation for the upcoming August Public Hearings on proposed service changes. Throughout July, staff will be on location at major transit hubs and divisions where proposed service changes are being considered for December 2010. Public hearing brochures, timetables and special displays are provided to patrons and operators for questions and comments about the potential impact of proposed changes on their commute. Locations to be visited include Atlantic/Beverly, Indiana Gold Line Station, Van Nuys/Orange Line, North Hollywood Red Line Station, Rosa Parks Blue Line Station, Florence Blue Line Station, Firestone Blue Line Station, Universal Red Line Station, Aviation Green Line Station, Fairfax/Washington Transit Hub and Vermont/Prospect. Service Planning staff will also ride the lines to get first-hand experience of how proposed changes may impact the line. 

Metro Blue Line Accident

This afternoon, a Metro Blue Line (MBL) train and a City of Long Beach police vehicle collided in Long Beach, sending a police officer to the hospital with unspecified, but non-life threatening injuries, according to officials.
Several passengers on the MBL train also claimed injuries; eight were transported to local hospitals with soft tissue injuries (note: Associated Press is reporting 11 injuries). Fire department officials said that the train pushed the police car down the tracks and the officer had to be extracted from the vehicle. 

The cause of the accident is under investigation. There is a traffic signal at the intersection with the tracks where the incident occurred and there is also a signal telling trains when to stop or proceed. 

Media outlets reporting on the accident include: Associated Press, KCRW, City News Service, Channels 2 & 9; Channel 7 and Channel 5 reported live on the scene.
Metro in the Community

 

Metro Volunteers continue to be busy over the summer. They represented us recently at the Mexican-American Opportunity Foundation Conference for 300 family caregivers in Los Angeles. The volunteers passed out information on how to use public transportation, including the nearby Metro Purple Line Wilshire-Normandie Station. 
On the 4th of July, the volunteers were in South Pasadena near the Metro Gold Line Mission Station for the Greenest Fast Mile road race. The volunteers distributed bus and train schedules, along with tips on how to report vandalism and promote security on the train. Anyone interested in helping to represent our agency at community events throughout the County, including the upcoming annual extreme sports X-Games at the Los Angeles Coliseum on July 29 to August 1 is invited to contact Community Relations at 310-354-1645.
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